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Meetings 
 Tuesdays 6:30pm for 7:00pm 

Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club 

489 Glenferrie Road 

Kooyong  Vic  3144 

Melways Map 59 Ref C3 

 

     Bookings & Apologies 
Contact Bob Carey: 

attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Please be sure to let Bob Carey know by the 

Friday before the meeting if you are unable to 

attend. 

 
 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
SEPTEMBER 1ST, 2017 
 

       
 
Winter has apparently ended and spring is in the air which 
should, hopefully, be good news for those volunteering at the 
Boroondara Farmers' Market. Already this new Rotary year 
we have had three markets, two of which were held in the 
most trying of conditions. If it wasn't unbelievably windy, it 
was wet and boggy, but through it all spirits were high. What 
a resilient lot Rotarians are!  
 
The activity that might dominate our consciousness might 
very well be the weekly club meetings at Kooyong, and 
attendance at club meetings is important. In fact the first 
object of Rotary is "The development of acquaintance as an 
opportunity for service", and regular attendance either at club 
meetings, or through make-ups at the meetings of other 
clubs, is in itself fundamental to success in Rotary. But on top 
of the weekly meetings is all the good work, often unseen, 
that is being done in the community by Glenferriens.  
 
Mark Ellis' outstanding work with the Sumba Eye Program is 
high profile of course. Michael Hills and Robert Hogan's 
contribution to the work of the  Boroondara Cares Foundation 
may not be so easily seen, but is significant nevertheless, as is 
Robert's vital contribution  as a member of the board of the 
Boroondara Family Network.  Peter Harries' ongoing 
commitment to the Hawthorn M en's Shed, and John 
Hudson's and Ian Salek's enormous commitment to the 
Boroondara Farmers' Market is also quietly provided.  Then 
there are the special projects, and hearty congratulations to 
Lyn Kneale and all who volunteered their time and skills at 
Parkinson's Walk last weekend - once again a highly 
successful sausage sizzle that built new friendships and new 
recognition for Rotary.  There are many such stories in the 
club with people quietly going about making a real 
contribution - stories that are inspiring.  
 
Shortly we will be providing news of a new opportunity  for 
fun and fellowship. Environmental  sustainability  is a key 
focus area for RI President Ian Risely, who has asked all 
Rotarians to plant one tree for each member between now 
and April. Teresa Liu and I will be working together  with the 
Rotary Club of Kew to organise a tree planting project in 
October in which we are all asked to participate. More soon. 
 
Sincere congratulations everyone and thank you for all the 
great work that is being done, both inside and outside the 
club. Have a wonderful week ahead in Rotary service.  
      Richard  

http://www.glenferrierotary.org.au/
http://www.kooyong.com.au/
mailto:attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/glenferrierotary/
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Coming Events 

¶ Tuesday September 5th: Club Meeting Kooyong. 
President's Night . Speaker: Claire Halliday 'Things 

My Father Taught Me" 

¶ Tuesday September  12th: Club Meeting Kooyong. 
Speaker: Ian Willmott and Lyn Spencer  'Meeting with 
our Canadian Friends' 

¶ Tuesday September 19th: Club Visit to Donations in 
Kind (DIK) 

¶ Tuesday September 26th: Club Meeting Kooyong. 

Speaker: Charles Tran 'The Karate Kid' 

 

Next Meeting - September 5th 2017 

Clair Halliday - 'Things My Father Taught Me' 
 

   

                    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

At its peak in the 1940s and 1950s, polio 
would paralyse or kill over half a million 
people every year. 
 
No. of polio cases reported globally in 2017 
year to date: 
 

            Afghanistan:  3 
 

            Pakistan: 2 
 

            Total: 5 

CLUB MEETING REPORT 
29TH AUGUST 2017 
Richard Blakeman 'Financial  
Abuse of Older People' 

 

     Rotary Facts  

Claire Halliday is an 
author who has just 
released her fifth book 
Things My Father 
Taught Me 

For her latest book, Claire has interviewed a 
number of well known people to talk about the 
affect their fathers have had on their lives.  
Amongst those interviewed were Ann Peacock, 
Anthony Callea, David Koch, Neil Mitchell, Normie 
Rowe, Christian Wagstaff, Rev. Tim Costello and 
Santa Cilauro. 

 
With Father's Day this Sunday a time for paternal 
celebration, what better topic could Club Services 
Director John Suriano have chosen for this, our 
second President's Night for the club. 

 
Bring partners, bring frie nds, bring dad jokes but 
most of all, bring yourself to  this special Tuesday 
night event. 
 
Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club  
Tuesday September 5th , 2017.  
 6:30pm for 7:0 0pm  

 

The financial abuse 
of older people is a 
significant and 
growing problem 
in the Australian 
community.  

Defined as "the illegal or improper use of a 
person's finances or property by another person 
with whom they have a relationship implying 
trust", it is estimated that up to 5% of people over 
65 years of age are victims. However the real 
extent of this form of abuse may be much higher, 
as it is believed to be significantly under reported. 
According to Senior Rights Victoria , financial 
abuse is the predominant form of elder abuse 
referred to them. 
 
The most common victims of financial abuse are 
older women, left alone perhaps after the death of 
a spouse. The most common perpetrators of the 
abuse are their adult children, especially adult 
sons.  Abuse often starts out as a genuine offer to 
help, only becoming abusive at a later stage. 
According to Senior Rights Victoria, the most 
frequently encountered scenarios are those 
described as 'assets for care' scenarios, where the 
older person gives up property  or other assets in 
exchange for promises of care, care which doesn't 
eventuate, or which is withdrawn  after a period of 
time, leaving the older person without assets, 
without care and without help.  
 
Research by Monash University, funded by State 
Trustees, showed that a 'sense of entitlement' was 
often present when older people suffered 
financial abuse at the hands of their children. In 
what has been described as 'inheritance 
impatience', perpetrators often rationalised  
separating the older person from their property 
by saying "it was going to be mine anyway; I just 
need it now". 
 
Financial abuse of older people can result in 
devastating loss for the older person, it can 
destroy families and it results in increased costs 
to the community and to the taxpayer. There is 
both a human and economic cost to the abuse. 
 
For more information:  
 
http://www.cpaaustralia.com.au/financialabuse  

https://assetsforcare.seniorsrights.org.au  

https://www.cpaaustralia.com.au/professional-resources/public-practice/financial-abuse-of-older-people
https://assetsforcare.seniorsrights.org.au
https://seniorsrights.org.au/
http://www.cpaaustralia.com.au/financialabuse
https://assetsforcare.seniorsrights.org.au/


 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
District Governor Peter Frueh had a powerful 
message for the club on August 22nd, and that 
message was to spread the news about the 
opportunity Rotary membership presents for one 
person to make a world of difference. 
 
At a meeting which celebrated both the beginning of 
a new Rotary career, with the induction of new 
member Natalie Opie, and the continuation of a 
distinguished one, with the presentation of a Paul 
Harris Fellow Recognition (5 sapphires) to Don 
Moore, Peter described the impact one new member 
had when travelling in northern Australia.  
 
New to Rotary, Chris Herman was travelling in 
northern Australia when he learned  of a mining 
company that was planning to dump surplus linen 
to landfill.  Through Rotary, Chris arranged for the 
linen to be shipped to Melbourne - at the cost of the 
mining company which  was only too pleased to be 
getting rid of the linen - to Donations in Kind  in 
Footscray. From there it was shipped to worthy 
causes internationally and within Australia. How 
much linen was the mining company going to bin ? 
It turned out to be 45 pallet loa ds worth over 
$100,0o0. The power of Rotary combined with the 
imagination and initiative of just one person.  
 
Every club, said Peter, has the responsibility to 
renew itself, to keep growing, to gather good people 
and empower them to make a difference in the 
world. In our daily lives we need to seek out people 
to join a club, tell our Rotary stories, let people 
know what Rotary is and the powerful contribution 
Rotary makes to improving people's lives 
throughout the world.  

District Governor Peter 
Frueh and Anne were 
popular  visitors to the 
club on August 22nd, 
together with Assistant 
Governor  Riverside 
Cluster Ros McMorrow 
and John. 

CLUB MEETING REPORT 
22ND AUGUST 2017 
District Governor Peter Frueh 

District Governor Peter 
Frueh, left, congratulates 
Don Moore on receiving a 
Paul Harris Fellow 
Recognition with 5 
sapphires, at the club 
meeting on August 22nd. 

Welcome Natalie! 

President Richard welcomed new 
member Natalie Opie to the club at the 
club meeting on August 22nd. Natalie 
first heard about the work of the club at 
the Glenferrie Festival and decided to 
join at a very propitious moment, the 
annual visit to the club by the District 
Governor. 
 

Natalie is a Public Service executive with 
extensive experience in the Department 
of Treasury and Finance in the Victorian 
Government. Her current role is as 
Senior Commercial Advisor with the 
Level Crossing Removal Authority, a very 
interesting role in an  area of government 
enterprise that is currently very high 
profile in the city.  
 
Natalie will join the Youth Services 
Committee where she will help Youth 
Services Director Thelma Hutchison 
deliver on a greatly increased agenda this 
year.  Carol Benson will be Natalie's 
Rotary Mentor.  
 
A very warm welcome to Rotary, Natalie, 
and to the Rotary Club of Glenferrie. We 
wish you a long and rewarding career in 
Rotary and look forward to working 
alongside you to make a difference in the 
world.  
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On Sunday 27th August, 
approximately 2800 Victorians 
participated in the Walk that 
leisurely takes place along the 
Yarra River. A ñWalk in the 
Parkò is Australiaôs largest 
community event dedicated to 
improving the lives of people 
living with Parkinsonôs. 
Currently, there are 27,000 
people living with Parkinsonôs in 
Victoria alone. 
 
The day included entertainment, 
live music and of course the 
traditional ñSausage Sizzleò. Our 
Club manned and cooked for the 
hungry folks on the day. Our 
three shifts with the help of two 
young volunteers helped make 
the day a great success. 
 
A special thanks to all who 
participated on the dayé.it was 
all much appreciated. 
 
Lyn Kneale 
Sausage Sizzle Supervisor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Early Bird bookings are now 
open for the 2018 District 
9800 Conference in 
Warrnambool, Victoria.  
 
District Conference provides a 
wonderfully wide perspective 
on Rotary activities and 
generates great camaraderie. 
The theme for the conference 
is appropriately 'The Power to 
Make a Difference". 
 
This year the Conference 
commences with a Welcome 
Function on Friday evening,        
16th March, 2018. 
 
The first Conference session 
commences on Saturday 
morning  17th March, at 
9:00am. The Conference 
officially concludes on Sunday 
afternoon 18th March at 
1:30pm.  
 
Following its conclusion there 
is an opportunity to 
participate in voluntary 
óhands onô food packaging 
project called FORaMEAL. 
 
Registration is OPEN NOW.  
 
To book go to 
www.rotaryconference.org.au
then click ôRegisterô at the top 
of the page second from the 
left and follow the prompts.  
 
Keep your eye out for a 
special Rotary Conference 
Newsletter next week, and put 
the dates in your diary!  
 
Ian Salek 
On-to-Conference  
2017-2018 

Parkinson's Walk a Sizzling Success 
A Walk in the Park, August 27th, 2017 
 
As tradition would have it, the 
Rotary Club of Glenferrie added 
their support to the Parkinsonôs 
Victoria fund raising walk held at 
Federation Square. 

Walkers commence their trek in the 
2017 Parkinson's Walk at Federation 
Square last Sunday 

Participants  apparently came from 
all over the galaxy to take part in 
this year's event 

Foundation Chair Bob Carey samples 
the wares. Quality control was 
tightened this year!  

What a fabulous crew! Left to right, Kim 
Andrews, Lyn Kneale, Janie Pirret and 
Liz Andrews with Cheryl Pisterman 
front row. One with extra onions please!  

Michael Hills and Ian Willmott - 'Keep 
'em coming' 

President Blakeman and Secretary Duncan 
weren't big on conversation. The only thing they 
were heard to say all morning was "More 
sausages please"!, and "Is that one cooked"? 

http://www.rotaryconference.org.au/
http://www.rotaryconference.org.au/
http://www.rotaryconference.org.au/
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Farmers Market Roster September 16th 2017 

Early Shift  6:30am - 10:00am  
Don Moore (Captain), Carol Benson, Thelma Hutchison, Brendan Rice, 

Bob Scott, Ian Willmott,  BCF (1) 

Late Shift  10:00am - 1:30pm 
Charles Tran (Captain), Keith Duncan, Ineke Duncan, Liz Andrews, Bob 

Carey, Angela Carey  Swinburne Rotaract (1),  BCF (1) 

Salvation Army Bread Run  

7/9/2017  Lyn Kneale Charles Tran 

14/9/2017  Liz Andrews Peter Harries 

Club Meeting Duty Roster  

 Set up/Down  and 
Welcome 

Cashier Cashier Chair  

5/9/2017  Don Heath Bob Carey Ian Dobson Norm Fary  

12/9/2017  Chamil Fernando John Suriano Ian Salek Keith Duncan 

19/9/2017  CLUB VISIT TO DIK 

              
 

All rosters for the year are now available in the => Member's Area of the club website.  

Rostered on..... 

Boroondara Cares 

H appy Birthday C HANCES ! Our Farmers' Market Funds at Work  
 
 
 
 
 
 
This program has been running for 10 years and is targeted towards motivated students in government 
secondary schools, mainly in Boroondara, who come from families that are financially challenged. Over that 
time over 600 scholarships have been awarded at a cost of a little more than $700,000. 
  
On Thursday August 17th a function to celebrate it attended by representatives of the Boroondara Rotary Clubs, 
the Council, other community representatives including the State Member for Hawthorn and former recipients 
of scholarships was held at Swinburne University. About 70 people attended. The function was very ably run by 
former scholarship recipients.  
  
 
 
 

As you know, 50% of the net proceeds of the Market goes to the 
CHANCES Scholarship program run by the Boroondara Cares 
Foundation(BCF); which is controlled by the 8 Rotary Clubs in 
Boroondara. 

Recently, the Foundation had an evaluation of the CHANCES 
program undertaken by a firm of specialist consultants in order to 
determine whether or not the  program was effective and value for 
money. The results announced at the meeting were that the 
CHANCES program generates between $12-$17 of economic and 
social value for each $ invested in the program. This means that our 
time at the Farmers Market is help ing to raise funds that are 
subsequently being used for a program ñthat ticks all the boxesò. It 
does not require massive amounts of money per student and it 
helps to ensure that students complete year 12 thus enabling them 
to undertake tertiary education ï which almost all of them do 
successfully ï and to be much more likely to earn a higher income 
and pay more tax rather than having to rely on others for financial 
support.  
    Michael Hills  
                                                                  Vocational Services Director  

The Hon. Frank Vincent 
AO QC, former Judge of 
the Victorian Court of 
Appeal and the official 
CHANCES Program 
Champion, cuts the 
cake to celebrate 10 
years of CHANCES, 
making a difference to 
student's lives in 
Boroondara  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1cQYcpJsDtDsbJKVSqwZv8Rqodg4Ky7LycUepDv4mbyk/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1kW2eMWD55rgSQhGucH0q4Vo7gkfN8DlAPdlUjeZan58/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1T7St3IR3O1cI5luFMr9IvUYl1xuVKOZl39aJv__oMMM/edit
http://glenferrierotary.org.au/index.php?action=members
http://boroondaracares.org.au/about-us/chances-program
http://boroondaracares.org.au/about-us/chances-program
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                        Mud, Mud, Glorious Mud!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Farmers' Market Report for August 19th 2017 

We seem to be a little out of luck on market day as again we found a 
very cold morning with intermittent showers of rain. Patterson Reserve 
which had been in excellent condition during the week became very 
wet, and with the continual showers remained that way during the time 
of the market.  
 
Our stallholders were very conscious of the conditions and made good 
efforts in keeping their vehicles away from the centre of the Reserve, 
and despite this the ground was very wet and our patrons had to watch 
every step. 
 
We noticed that the power boxes had been upgraded, and our 
stallholders were able to make use of the increased number of 15 amp 
power sockets. Our team of workers did a great job in the morning rain 
and quickly had all marquees and other equipment in p lace. Rob 
Winspear managed to get all of the stallholders located despite the 
conditions, and this was done without any negative comments from 
them.  
 
We welcomed a new stallholder Westernport Mussels, and I know a 
number of Rotarians were very eager to make a purchase from him. We 
also again had our new stallholders from the prior market namely 
Natural Pasta, Gorgeous George, Beenak Farm and Pink Muesli with us 
again. 
 
Whilst we were well supported by our stallholders, the weather 
difficulties had a sign ificant effect on patron attendance, and we were 
disappointed with our final figures .  
 
Stall Holders (58)   4,410.00  
Patrons (948)    1,896.60 
   -----------  
Total              $6,306.60  
   -----------  
Special thanks to all the helpers on a particularly tough day, and of 
course to our stallholders who support the market very strongly.  
 
Our conditions can only get better and we look forward to a sunny day 
for our September market. 

John Hudson 
Farmers' Market Director  

Stroke Week highlights the common causes of stroke that lead to 
disability for  over 12,000 Victorians each year. Testing of blood 
pressure can prevent strokes and save lives. 
 
Glenferrie Rotary will assist the Stroke Foundat ion with blood pressure 
testing as part of our Farmersô Market on Saturday 16th September. A 
fully qualified  nurse, will conduct all of the free testing.  
 
Have your Blood Pressure tested at our next Farmersô Market, 
Patterson Reserve, Auburn Road between 9.00 am and 12 noon. 
 
ñRotary: making a difference through Community Serviceò 
 

Don Heath  
Community Service Director  

Farmers' Market patrons plo ugh through 
the mud on the way to their favourite 
stall, August 19th. 

Face painting for one lucky patron. Who 
cares about mud! 

Blood Pressure Testing for Stroke Awareness - Farmers' Market September 16th 
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                   News Extra!! 

Rotary Club of Glenferrie Inc. PO Box 2134 Hawthorn  Vic 3122 
secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au 

mailto:secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au
https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=304434

